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February 5, 2013

William Plant

Building Products Plus & American Pole & Timber Company
12317 Almeda Road

Houston, TX 77045

RE: Pier 29, San Francisco, CA — Letter of Recommendation
William Plant and To Whom It May Concern,

I want to thank you, your team and especially Eric Lincoln for your performance on our
project of rebuilding Pier 29 and to offer this letter of recommendation.

The project required the replacement of 15 wood trusses in excess of 70° in length
meeting the structural standards of 2012, but keeping the look and materials consistent
with the original 1915 design. All this in 60 days from design, engineering and approvals
to harvesting, milling, drying, grading of the custom timbers required assembly and
transportation of these 70’ long up to 14,000 pound trusses.

The team at Building Products Plus performed beyond the hopes of all involved. The
schedule was thought impossible by many. Not only did the trusses arrive on schedule
the quality of components and craftsmanship was exceptional.

This was only accomplished through the diligence of the team at Building Products Plus
and the daily, sometimes hourly communications of Eric Lincoln with me and the

San Francisco team, relaying and working out all of the varied problems of design,
engineering, scheduling and delivery of the final product.

We put all of our faith of meeting the innumerable project demands in the hands of
William Plant, Eric Lincoln and Building Products Plus. We were not disappointed.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Suner

Kenneth Burg
President
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